
Marine Area Community School 
Board of Directors Meeting 

January 15, 2019- 6:30 PM River 
Grove Commons 

 
MEETING MINUTES: DRAFT 

Mission - Marine Area Community School will utilize the natural resources, history, arts, and civic stewardship of 

the community as a foundation for the study of language arts, mathematics, science, social studies, physical 

education, art, and other curriculum subjects. The place-based learning environment will be student-centered, 

designed by teachers, and reinforced and supported by the local community.  

1.0 Call to Order  

1.1 Roll Call: Lisa White, Dan Miller, Jessica Hansen, Glen Mills and Jackie Henschen. Ex Officio 

Kristina Smitten and Kate Seitz.  Absent: Jon Dettmann and Lisa Dochniak 

2.0 Approve Agenda: Motion to approve (Miller) seconded (Henschen). Unanimously approved. 

 
3.0 Approve Minutes: December 18, 2018 Motion to approve minutes (Henschen) seconded (Miller). 
Unanimously approved.  

4.0 Community Comment  

4.1 Citizen Comments 

Marcy Ost, parent and employee: Made comments regarding the school facilities discussion. 
Gratefulness for founding board for vision and starting the school, staff for daily work to operate the 
school. Many students were initially drawn to this school because of the school closures. Now, this 
unique setting draws new students, and is often mentioned during tours she leads. She encourages 
surveying staff and families before a move is made. She requests that a Wilder representative be 
present to address comments she has heard about repairs needed on the facilities. Recently, there 
was a Marine Elementary letter of intent brought up and voted on a the same meeting. She requests 
that there be sufficient notice to allow for community input, with action items highlighted.  The 
December meeting was held on the same night as the holiday concert, so parents were unable to 
attend. She would prefer that there not be this overlap of school events.  
 
4.2 PTO (Kate Seitz, PTO Chair) 
Thank you parents who recently donated to winter/rain gear drive. There will be another event in 
April. March 2nd, there will be a pancake breakfast fundraiser for the 5th grade trip to Camp 
Widgiwagen next year at Sal’s. They are looking for volunteers. There will be a square dance 
fundraiser with Brian Wicklund at the Marine Town Hall on March 23rd. Our fall Silent Auction will 
be held again at the Withrow Ballroom in September. They are looking for a new coordinator. The 
Color Run and potluck will be held again on Friday, May 31. She is appreciative of all the work done 
by a great group of  volunteers from Withrow and Marine and they are looking for new members to 
keep up the great work on fundraising. They are creating a PTO newsletter for families with Ele and 
Drew. The next meeting will be held at The Brookside on Monday, Feb. 4 at 5:30. 



  
4.3 Marine Mills Folk School (Cathy Marker) 
They have chosen to operate elsewhere, due to winter weekend road conditions and will return to 
River Grove in the spring and summer.  

5.0 Reports and Discussion  

5.1 Administrator’s Report (see meeting materials) 

Revisions: Current ADM is 189, with 2 students enrolling at open houses. We have 59 applications for 
enrollment as of this date, with 38 for kindergarten. Last year we were at about the same spot with 
61. Open enrollment ends on Friday. 
 
5.2 Committee Reports 

5.2.1 Budget and Finance (Kyle Knudson, TAG) 

The MDE CSP monitoring visit went really well, with no concerns about utilization of funds. 
Projecting a surplus at the end of the year of about $30k. We will have a cash flow gap as we 
wait for funds to reflect our actual ADM, which is greater than the 179 we are operating 
under until June 30. We have spoken with the Diane Mills at the Marine Bank about 
increasing our line of credit. We are at or below budget in all big categories. Our payroll 
company will be changing. Motion to approve December 2018 financials (Henschen) 
seconded (Miller). Unanimously approved. 
 
5.2.2 Governance (Mills)  
He and Ex Officio Smitten will wait to discuss their proposed School Board Operating 
Protocol, Request for Board Actions and Policy Development until next month, since many 
things are already outlined in our bylaws. There are things he’s uncomfortable with in the 
policies, as drafted, concerning how items are brought forward and move through the board. 
(See meeting materials).  
 

5.2.2.1 Policy Development (postponed, see meeting materials) 

5.2.2.2 Request for Board Action (postponed, see meeting materials) 
5.2.2.3 Board Operating Protocol (postponed, see meeting materials) 
 
5.2.3 Academic Excellence (Henschen): (postponed) 
Comment by Molly Kaliher, Special Ed. Director: We have documented positive trajectory for 
25 students who have been involved with a reading intervention, outside of the special ed. 
department.  
 
5.2.4 Operations and Facilities (Miller): (discussion under School Facilities)  
5.2.5 Personnel (White): (no new discussion)  

6.0 Old Business  

6.1 Special Education Procurement Policy: (postponed) 

  
6.2 Schedule and Process for Community Input Regarding Facilities Decision-Making : (min. 
26.10) 

-Chair White is proposing one public meeting with the teaching staff (Feb. 15 at 2 p.m.) and two 

community presentations/conversations for discussion about facilities (Sat., Feb. 23 at 9 a.m., and 



Tuesday, Feb. 26th at 6:30 p.m.). Chair Elect Miller would like to engage our parents and all 
stakeholders as soon as possible. He would like a survey now to provide parents a chance for input.  

-Chair White wants to wait on parents weighing in on a survey until we have a full understanding of 

the financial implications of any decision we would make. 

-Miller would like to define what question we are asking before Feb. 15. We have a 5 year lease with 

Wilder, that they are unwilling to break, and we don’t have the option of splitting our campus for a 
number of years, according to MDE and our authorizer. Are we considering moving the entire school 
to Marine, and if so, what do we do with the lease? These are questions we need to define and answer 
quickly as the uncertainty is affecting current enrollment. 

-Director Hansen would also like to do a basic survey now, hearing frequent parent and staff 

concerns. She would like to know if parents are interested in moving and how they would like to be 
engaged in the process. The longer we wait to engage parents, the more frustration and conflict will 
grow. As a representative of parent and staff, she wants to make sure people are heard and engaged 
at the earliest stages and a survey would be a great first step, as this topic has talked about for 
months without engagement with parents. 

-Admin. Goodson thinks parents are most concerned about location, and we should survey parents 

now.  

-Miller thinks there is an option for K-6 at both schools, given the numbers he has looked at and 

conversations he’s had with Wilder and Marine as well as appraisals, purchase, maintenance and 
funding costs. We can look at greater detail planning for either option and provide this to families. He 
does have questions concerning a build-out in Marine to accommodate our students, as our 
enrollment is greater than the 175 capacity. We also have a 5 year lease and limitations from MDE on 
splitting the campus. He would like to know if others have answers to these limitations and would 
like to communicate this to families. 

-Ex Officio Smitten doesn’t know what is being researched and doesn’t have more information than 

other board members. We need to define the process and stick to it. We need to tell people when a 
decision will be made. We need a number of data points, including the lease and MDE requirements 
and need a side by side of  financial analysis of both facilities as well as a side by side comparison of 
the learning program to share before we ask the community what they think. She doesn’t know what 
short term and long term maintenance costs are, condition of buildings, and capacity at each site. She 
thinks it would be difficult to respond to a survey, unless it’s part of an overall satisfaction survey. 

-Ex Officio Seitz asked why this is happening now, if we are here for a certain time, given our lease. 

What is motivating this discussion for Feb. and what is our timetable?  

-White said the founding board had always intended to move to Marine Elementary, and they were 

moving along with those intentions. Families joined late 2017 and weren’t told that. They kept 
reporting at meetings and the city kept moving to purchase the building. When the agreement was 
about to be signed, they asked us to affirm our intentions in October.  It was never the intention to 
blindside parents on plans to move in. They don’t want to lose the opportunity to use the elementary 
building. 

-Seitz asked about a timeframe for a commitment.  

-Director Mills says that the city wants to know as soon as possible. The city was originally told it 

would be 2 years before a move and now he is told the whole school could move immediately. 

- White said the understanding before was that there were 2 years of data needed before we could 

split the the campus. They talked about this when they met with the city. 

-Miller said that our authorizer and the executive director of the MN Association of Charter Schools 

says that unless a property is continuous, you can’t expand sites and you can only get lease aid at one 



primary learning space for a number or years.  Miller feels that we are overcomplicating things and 
unsettling everyone because step one is where our families and staff are at. If we all want to move, 
we could all do that. If we want to stay, he’d like to  talk to the city about the possibility expanding 
grades in Marine to 7-8. He feels that families want to stay at the Wilder site. The conversation has 
changed because many families from all over have been invited to participate in this school.  

-Seitz questions: Are we talking about moving in the fall? That will help inform people. What is 

driving this? We are under obligation to the city? It would be wise to understand the timing that the 
City of Marine is asking for. 

-Mills- There is no timing in a letter of intent, but they looked at 2020. They will look at other options 

if the school does not move to Marine Elementary. 

-Molly Kaliher asks if there is a conflict of interest for the Mayor to be on the school board.  

-Smitten doesn’t think it needs to be a tense issue issue. We need to collect data and present it. Where 

can we provide the learning program we’ve envisioned?  

-Hansen feels urgency with enrollment happening. She helps with many of our tours and a top reason 

people enroll in the school is our unique site and may not look at us otherwise. Enrollment drives our 
finances. Our families need to know, because it will affect enrollment. She is not able to tell people 
where we will be and this adds insecurity into their decision to invest their family in the school for 
the next 7 years. There is urgency to find out what our parents want. She has talked to teachers and 
they want to stay here. As a teacher powered school, this important to consider. How does this drive 
our research and decision. 

-Chair White: Our primary concern is the learning program and our students. We can provide our 

place-based learning program at either site. We are more than the outdoors.  

 

Julie Garvey, parent: She would like us to suspend our marketing campaign, since we are marketing 

our campus and “Thinking Outside the Bigbox School”. 
 

Molly Kaliher, Special Ed. Teacher: Students were displaced from their former schools, and kids are 

looking at moving again. This is not good for kids from a mental health standpoint as it impacts 
learning and test scores. We now have students from many places who have embraced this new 
learning environment. People who were hired are passionate about this environment, as opposed to 
a traditional school building. Making a move that does not include families will drop our enrollment 
and affect this school for years to come. She is concerned about a divided community. 

 

Ele Anderson, staff member: The location makes a difference in what the school becomes. She did a 

lot of work at Marine Elementary, and Marine only was not sustainable. We drew students from all 
over. We are in Marine and are a Marine school, but we are more than that, with a greater Marine 
community now. Maybe that is what is best for the town of Marine. 

 

Administrator Goodson: A side by side analysis is desirable, but he recommends looking at our lease 

with Wilder as the very first critical action step, because that takes other options off the table. This 
was our financial advisor’s first question. 

 

Chair White is convinced that we should have a survey and look at the schedule for community input.  

Director Hansen would like to be involved in developing a survey and would like to know how 

parents would prefer to be engaged. 



 

Angela Knudtson, parent, feels that unless you live within walking distance of  Marine Elementary, no 

one would say we should move. It is a stunningly beautiful campus. If there are substantive reasons 
to move, like finances or difficulties with the campus, she would like to know ahead of a survey. Why 
are we considering a move?  

  

6.3 Marine Elementary School Facility 

 Director Mills and Scott Spisak: the city is doing an inspection and finishing up due diligence. There 

will be a closing in early March. 

 

Ex Officio Smitten would like the teachers to visit Marine Elementary if they haven’t already been 

there and would like Cathy Wegener to talk to the teachers about the learning program.  

7.0 New Business  

7.1 2019-2020 Calendar (meeting materials) 

Chair White had a question about having sufficient snow days. We have  2 days to allow for this, with 
additional June dates to add, if needed.  
Ex Officio Smitten had questions about instructional minutes and what activities count towards those 
minutes in meeting MDE requirements. Chair White stated that even if we don’t include lunch and 
recess, we should be above required times with 1002 hours. 935 minutes are required. 

Motion to approve (Hansen) seconded (Henschen). Unanimously approved.  

 
7.2 2019-2020 Section Sizes (meeting materials) 
We will remain at a capacity of 25 students per section. Motion to approve (Miller) seconded 
(Henschen). Unanimously approved. 

8.0 Authorizer Comments (not present) 

9.0 Upcoming Meetings  

9.1 Facilities Conversation with Teaching Staff - February 15, 2019, time and location TBD 

9.2 Next Board of Directors Meeting: February 19, 2019 at 6:30PM, River Grove Commons  
9.3 Facilities Conversations with the Community: February 23, 2019 at 9:00AM and 
February 26, 2019 at 6:30PM, River Grove Commons  

10.0 Adjournment: Motion to approve (Henschen) seconded (Miller). Unanimously approved.  


